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COVID-19 PROTECTION CONCEPT 

Important	information	on	the	new	coronavirus	and	the	social	
distancing	and	hygiene	rules.	

 
Dear Players, 
 
we have great pleasure to welcome you for the PENATI SLOVAK OPEN CHAMPIONSHIP 2020 
which will be hosted from September 13 to 15 in the Penati Golf Resort.  
 
For the smooth running of the event, we thank all participants to take note of the instructions 
below: 
 

 Wearing	the	mask	is	mandatory	during	travel	in	the	club	house	
 Every player has to sign document „attestation Covid“ before using any of the golf or 

club-house facilities. 
 All trolleys from the golf club will be disinfected before and after to use 
 The appointed Corona officer: Mr. Radomír Holečka 

 
RESPONSIBILITY	OF	THE	PARTICIPANT	
	
The following rules of hygiene must be observed:  
 

1. Players with symptoms of illness do not play nor train.  
2. Keep your distance: minimum 1.5 metres.  
3. Wear masks if distance cannot be maintained.  
4. Wash your hands regularly and thoroughly.  
5. Avoid shaking hands.  
6. Cough and sneeze into a tissue or into the crook of your arm.  
7. Get tested in case of symptoms.  
8. Provide contact information to enable tracking and tracing.  
9. Comply with isolation and quarantine measures if you are sick. 

 
All staff, players, officials, volunteers and visitors to the Championship must make every attempt 
to follow the specific sanitary and other infection prevention procedures communicated by the 
Championship committee and to act responsibly towards other at all times. 
 
All people attending the Championship are doing so at their own risk, and knowing that Covid-
19 infection and the possible consequences, which  may include Championship cancellation, and 
quarantine, are part of that risk. 
	

IMPORTANT	POINTS	TO	BE	OBSERVED	DURING	THE	CHAMPIONSHIP:		
 
- All participants need to fill in the “Covid	Declaration”	form before the start of the event. 

The document will have to be signed at the Registration Desk.  
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- Upon arrival at the club, give the name, address and telephone number	 of	 your	
accompanying person/s (caddie, parents, coach, friends, ...).  

- Players must carry a small bottle of disinfectant in their golf bag.  
- Players respect the maximum number of people allowed indoors: secretariat, 

restaurant, cloakrooms, scoring area, ...  
- Players should not exchange any objects (umbrellas, tees, balls, score cards, …)  
- Players should clean their equipment with their own cloth.  
- After touching the bunker rake, flagpole, distance and marking posts of the Penalty 

Areas as well as ball washers, players should disinfect their hands.  
- Players will receive their own	 scorecard on the tee. They will be informed of who’s 

score they are in charge of as marker. They should mark both scores on their own 
scorecard.  

- At recording, players must check their score with their marker in front of the scoring 
official and markers must give their formal approval of the player’s score verbally. The 
scoring official will record the formal approval of the markers. Players must then sign 
their scorecard and officially return it.  

- Players should avoid shaking hands, "high-fives", kisses and hugs.  
- Players should not be transported by the referees, e.g., to return to the start or last 

played position. 
 
In	case	of	disregard,	the	player	may	be	expelled	from	the	facility.	

	
OTHER	IMPORTANT	INFORMATION  
 
Opening	ceremony: will be organized only if it is possible to organize it outside; if else, it 
will not take place.  
 
Closing	ceremony	and	prize‐giving: in case of bad weather, an indoor ceremony will be 
organized only for the winner, second, third place-getters, and officials.  
.  
Caddie‐Room: players are asked to bring their golf bag home / to the hotel every day, to 
avoid contacts in the caddie-room.  
 
Lockers: Access will be possible only in case of emergency (space restrictions).  

	
INFORMATION	ON	QUARANTINE  

	
Anyone who may have become infected with the coronavirus must go into quarantine. If they 
fall ill, they should avoid all contact with others in order to prevent the spread of the virus. 
The quarantined person should stay at home or in some other suitable accommodation for 
ten (10) days and not leave for any reason. 
 
List of the states and areas with an increased risk of infection (mandatory quarantine) here. 
Infoline for people travelling to Slovakia: +421 222 113 333 

	


